Sandy Town Council



Minutes of a meeting of the Community Services and Environment Committee of Sandy Town Council held in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire on Monday 25 June 2012 commencing at 7.30 pm.  
	Present:
	Cllrs N Aldis, J Ali, W Jackson (Chairman),  K Lynch, and
M Scott 

	Absent:
	Cllrs R Smith, Mrs S Sutton, Mrs J Smyth, Mrs M Runchman

	In attendance:
	Cllrs C Osborne, M Pettit

One member of the public attended for part of the meeting.  One member of the press was present.
The Town Clerk was in attendance.


	1
	Election of Chairman

It was resolved: to elect Cllr Jackson as Chairman of the Committee.


	2
	Election of Vice-chairman

It was resolved: to elect Cllr Lynch as Vice-chairman of the Committee.


	3
	Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Smith, Smyth, Sutton and Runchman.


	4
	Declaration of interests

To receive declarations of interests from members

(a) Personal Interests  

Cllr Aldis declared a personal interest in item 9 as a Trustee of Sandy Skate Park and a personal interest in item 7 as a member of SHRG.
Cllr Lynch declared  a personal interest in item 9 as a Trustee of Sandy Skate Park skate park

(b) Prejudicial Interests

Cllr Jackson declared a personal and prejudicial interest in item 11 as a market trader. 
            Cllr Scott declared a prejudicial interest in item 12 as a vendor   

             Of timber buildings.


	5
	Minutes of previous committee meetings
It was resolved: to approve the minutes of meeting of the Planning Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 30 April 2012 as a correct record of proceedings. 


	6
	Committee arrangements

There was discussion of practical arrangements for future Community and Environment Services Committee meetings.  It was agreed to include a standard on calling papers to remind members of the possibility of using substitutes and to include details of committee memberships so that it was clear which members if any were present as observers.   
(Cllr Lynch then left the meeting following an urgent summons from home and he gave his apologies for absence from the rest of the meeting.)


	7
	Sandy Museum

Sandy Historical Research Group had been invited to talk to the committee about their plans for a museum in Sandy but no representative of the group was present saving Cllr Aldis who had not come prepared to speak on behalf of the Group.  The Clerk confirmed that invitations had been sent to SHRG independently of Cllr Aldis.  (Cllr Ali joined the meeting.)


	8
	Fallowfield Public Open Space and Play Area
A written report from the Clerk on the adoption of public open space and play area at Fallowfield, Sandy had previously been circulated.  Members expressed disappointment that not all play equipment was in 100% pristine condition and some repairs were necessary based upon the most recent ROSPA report. The Clerk explained that a pragmatic view had been taken with regard to bringing the play equipment up to scratch and rather than delay the transfer it was hoped to complete the repairs at reasonable cost.  Some repair work had been done to improve aspects of the play equipment prior to the adoption.  Some members also expressed dissatisfaction with the previous decision of Council to adopt the play area for the commuted sum of £380,000.  The Clerk noted that the commuted sum compared favourably with sums achieved for adoptions by other councils in the current economic climate and the adoption had been completed within 12 months of negotiations beginning and legal costs were very competitive.  This was in contrast with the Council’s previous adoptions two of which had remained outstanding since 2008 and had incurred considerable expense in legal fees and staff costs.  The Clerk reminded the committee that the adoption had been effected through good partnership working with Kier and Central Bedfordshire Council and expressed the view that the Council had nothing to reproach itself with in terms of the sum achieved.   It was hoped to hold a ribbon cutting event in July to celebrate this successful partnership work and to raise awareness of the adoption in the community. 
It was resolved: to note the Clerk’s report and express disappointment that the play equipment was not in 100% good condition.
 

	9
	Play Area Inspections
A report on all Town Council play equipment had been circulated in advance of the meeting.  The ROSPA report also included the skate park equipment leased from Sandy Skate Park Association.  The inspection of the skate park equipment was based on visual external inspection only and a quotation for a full internal inspection to assess suspected internal corrosion was recommended by the Town Clerk.

It was resolved: to note the report and to approve expenditure of £1,050 for the internal inspection of the skate park equipment.



	10
	Christmas Lights
A written report from the Clerk had previously been circulated exploring several issues connected with provision of a community grant for Christmas lights.   The Clerk reported that a quotation for alternative provision of Christmas lights had been requested in order to provide a basis for market comparison for the committee so that it could reassure itself about best value.   The report was discussed in some detail.  The work of Sandy Chamber of Trade was valued but it was felt that a wider range of groups should be involved in the planning of the Town’s Christmas lights and celebrations and more collaboration on the matter would be advisable.  
It was resolved: to hold an urgent meeting with the Town Council Christmas Lights Working Group, the Chamber of Trade and the Town Team and to advertise the meeting to other interested parties (eg independent businesses).



	11
	Market
The agenda included an item on arrangements for a review of the future of the regular Friday and monthly Farmers’ Markets in Sandy.  It was not possible to discuss this item as the prejudicial interest of one member rendered the meeting inquorate.
It was resolved: to defer this matter to the next meeting of the committee on 20 August 2012.



	12
	Stratford Road Depot – Mess Room

A report from the Deputy Clerk and verbal update report from the Financial Strategy Task Group and its recommendations for the development of a new mess room at Stratford Road Depot had been made available to the committee.  The Clerk reported that the existing mess room was no long fit for use at all and that as a matter of urgency safe and comfortable conditions must be provided for the workforce at Stratford Road Depot.  The committee discussed a previous proposal to replace the mess room with two wooden sheds as a temporary measure.  The committee also discussed the option of purchasing a metal temporary building.  The future of the yard and the potential deliberations of the Capital Finance task group were also discussed.
It was resolved: to instruct the Clerk to produce a report and costings for a proposal for installation of a purpose built metal unit to serve as mess room at the depot to be considered at Town Council on 23 July 2012.  An alternative proposal for timber buildings was not required.


	13
	Allotments
It was resolved: that under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings Act 1960 (as extended) members of the press and public should be excluded from the meeting for this item of business as it involved the likely disclosure of confidential information as defined as exempt in Part 1  of Schedule 12a of the Local Government Act 1972.   

The committee began to discuss a report from the Clerk on progress with acquisition of a suitable site for allotments at Sandy from Central Bedfordshire Council’s estates. Cllr Aldis then left the meeting which became inquorate and the meeting was adjourned.  
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